

## RECEIVED

DEC 29 2010

Colorado Water Conservation Board

6201 S. Gun Club Road Aurora, CO 80016 Phone: 303-693-3800 Fax: 303-699-6058 www.eccv.org

November 9, 2010

Kevin Reidy Office of Water Conservation and Drought Planning Colorado Water Conservation Board 1313 Sherman St., Room 721 Denver, CO 80203

RE: 75% Progress Report for East Cherry Creek Valley Water Conservation Plan

Dear Kevin,

The East Cherry Creek Valley Water and Sanitation District, with support from DiNatale Water Consultants and Kennedy-Jenks Consultants is preparing a Water Conservation Plan following the Guidance Document prepared by the Colorado Water Conservation Board. The draft plan was presented to the ECCV Board on August 26 and this draft plan submitted for CWCB review on September 3.

The following work has been accomplished, in accordance with the approved scope of work:

- 1. Profile of existing system and proposed facilities
- 2. Evaluation of current water use
- 3. Identification of existing conservation efforts
- 4. Identification and screening of proposed conservation measures
- 5. Demand forecasts with different conservation programs
- 6. Impacts of conservation programs
- 7. Implementation and Monitoring Plan

Initial comments on the draft plan were received from CWCB on September 10. A follow up conference call with CWCB staff was held on October 26. ECCV and its consultants are reviewing these comments and will discuss with CWCB staff and address the comments as needed. After conditional approval by CWCB, the public comment process will occur with final adoption of the plan following. As noted in the 50% completion report, ECCV anticipates that it may reallocate grant funds among its consultants, while maintaining the approved scope of work and total grant request. No changes to the scope of work or grant request are anticipated.

Kevin Reidy Office of Water Conservation and Drought Planning Colorado Water Conservation Board November 9, 2010 Page #2

Thank you for all your support and guidance with our Water Conservation Plan Grant and if you have any questions, please contact me.

Sincerely,

David J. Kaunisto District Manager

CC: Kelly DiNatale, DiNatale Water Consultants

J:\WPMGR\Final ECCV 75% WCP Completion Report\_2.docx